 Minutes of Parish of Stow Community Council held on Monday 6th June 2022 on zoom
Those present: A.McNeilly, S. Jeffrey(Chair), W. Ross, J. Mushlin, C.Hendry, 
Cllr F. Sinclair, Cllr N. MacKinnon, Cllr H. Steel
Apologies: G.Stewart, G. Murray
The Chair congratulated the SBC Councillors on their success at the elections and there was a brief introduction from each Councillor.
Minutes and Matters Arising
Concern was raised at the proposed planting close to Lauder Common. There is going to be 75% sitka spruce and 25% mixed woodland. This is far too much sitka spruce. The whole farm will be used for planting trees, which does not have a positive impact on the community. The proposal is outside our boundary. Members of the Community Council agreed to put in a joint objection with Lauderdale Community Council to the scheme.  The Secretary will contact their Secretary to see if they wish this. However it is not clear whether this will go through SBC Planning.
 Cllr McKinnon will find out and let the Secretary know. It was noted that sitka is not a good environment for wildlife.
The minutes of the last meeting were approved. Proposed : S.Jeffrey
Seconded: A. McNeilly
Cotland Steps – These are dangerous. The wooden steps keep breaking. The Countryside Rangers suggested a slope should be made with a few steps but funding was no longer available. There has been work done recently but this is unsatisfactory. W. Ross will make enquiries as to who owns this land. No windfarm application can be submitted to improve this until ownership has been established.
Public Toilets- These have been closed for a long time and are an absolute disgrace. It has been impossible to find out what course of action SBC are proposing to take. There are no public toilets between Galashiels and Newtongrange. A code is needed to access Stow Town Hall toilets. It is unclear whether the toilets at the Station House will be open to the public or  are only provided for people using the premises. J. Mushlin will ask Stow Community Trust about this.  Cllr MacKinnon will find out more about the current position. All Councillors and the Secretary will email Cllr Jardine, Leader of the Council, about the need to have toilets open and in a good condition in Stow.
Reservoir by Clovenfords – Scottish Water do not need this reservoir any more. SEPA have drained it because they want salmon to go into the hills. No one was consulted. Ospreys feed there and there is a great deal of wild life. Stow Parish Boundary is very close to this. It is currently being pursued by an individual.
The Community Council received a letter from Ms Troughton, stating that it is so difficult to book Stow Town Hall that the Wind Farm Panel are now meeting in the Station House. Other organisations are now using the Station House for the same reason. Another issue is the cancellation of bookings. A local mother, who had made a booking for her child’s fifth birthday party , was told on the day that it was cancelled as there was no one available to open the doors. She did not know how to tell him that his party was cancelled and managed to find the code for the keysafe and the party went ahead. Ms Troughton has also been trying to find out future plans on behalf of GWHHA as they would like to have a Heritage Centre in the lower two rooms. They have not had any response to their queries. The Secretary circulated this  correspondence to all Galashiels and District Councillors prior to the meeting. Cllr Jardine responded that he would take up all complaints with Live Borders. The Secretary is to discuss this further with Ms Troughton prior to contacting Cllr Jardine.
It was raised that someone in Fountainhall found a sticker on her car for parking on the pavement. It was in a position which would have posed no hazard to pedestrians. This was not an official sticker and was extremely difficult to remove. It was suggested that the police should be involved if this happens again.
Speeding – Problems with speeding through Stow continue. There have been 3 bad crashes in 10 years. One village has speed signs linked to traffic lights which turn red when someone is speeding. S.Jeffrey will contact Christine Grahame to see whether this would be possible for Stow.
The local transport services were raised again. On one occasion the train was cancelled and no bus was due (owing to the 2 hourly service of the X95) so a Stow resident had to take the car to Edinburgh. This is not an isolated incident. The last train from Edinburgh is now at 9.20pm owing to the reduced service The X95 is needed by people in Fountainhall and the service is 2 hourly with the last bus from Galashiels at 17.25 and from Edinburgh at 19.00. This has been raised many times at the Community Council and joint letters have been written by Parish of Stow Community council and Heriot Community Council. Both Fountainhall and Heriot have the same problems of lack of local facilities and rely on the X95 as a lifeline to essential services.,The lack of an acceptable bus service will disadvantage young people who have recently been given free bus passes. It will be extremely difficult for them to use them, especially as there is no evening service and is likely to result in young people continuing to leave the area. Cllr Steel will take up the problems with the X95 bus service. It was commented that no subsidy is possible from SBC because the X95 between Galashiels and Edinburgh is classified as a commercial service. It is so obviously not commercial now. There has been a precedent of a subsidy on the X95 south of Hawick.
SBC does not make it easier for volunteers, who tend to be older, and  are expected to do tasks such as planting flowers and cutting grass.
The Gala Walking Festival are doing a joint Walking Festival with Stow in September.
Treasurers Report
All accounting for the Community Council is non digital. Payments are made by cheque.
 There are two wind farms in the area: Long Park and Toddleburn
The Community Council receives a percentage of wind farm funds to give out as microgrants
£3000 p.a from Long Park 
£900 p.a from Toddleburn
The Community Council have just received £3275  from the main windfarm fund to produce the quarterly newsletter for all households in the area for 2 years.
The Community Council have also received £8000  for a drystone bench which will be on a viewing platform on the south side of Stow.
 A book on the history of the Galawater Valley has recently been produced through wind farm funding. It was written by Mary Craig, local writer and archivist and edited by Jenny Mushlin, Community Council Secretary.
There are walks leaflets produced by the community council in Stow Post Office, These cost £1 for each leaflet and have raised £70.
We receive £638 from SBC each year. These are our only unrestricted funds. This year a large form was received to read and fill out to report on every penny. This seems excessive and has not been previously required.
A microgrant was agreed for Fountainhall Village Hall of £300 towards a sound system.
A microgrant of £170 was agreed for Fountainhall Parents Council as the Fountainhall contribution for a coach for the joint end of year trip with Heriot Primary to Vogrie Country Park. All Fountainhall children, including nursery children will go on this outing.
There are book boxes on a grass verge in Fountainhall as there is no space suitable for a bookhut. People take books and replace them with books they no longer want. These boxes need to be replaced frequently as they damage easily and no funding has been available for this. It was agreed that C. Hendry will find something more substantial . A microgrant will be paid for more substantial boxes.
The Community Council Covid Hardship Fund was discussed.
Cllr MacKinnon will contact the CAT Team regarding the speeding in Stow.
Robin Smith has contacted the Secretary regarding tree felling at Watherstone. Operations are due to restart the week commencing 13th June and he will be in contact with SBC to re-establish the timber haulage management plan, which he will share with the Community Council. He will attend the August Community Council meeting to discuss this further.
There will be no meeting in July. The next meeting  will be on August 1st at  8pm on zoom.
All welcome. Anyone wishing to attend please contact jjmushlin@gmail.com for an invite. 
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